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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

April 21, 2021 
 

Committee Members Present:  Mike DiPietro, Chairman, Sgt. Kevin Cashman, Todd Bedard 
and Dennis Vieira 
 
Call to Order:  Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
Old Business 
 
Approval of Minutes – March 17, 2021 
 
Mr. Vieira motioned to approve the March 17, 2021 meeting minutes seconded by Mr. 
Bedard.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Police Report 
 
Sgt. Cashman reported 1,051 motor vehicle stops with 22 summonses, 10 arrests and 11 
accidents.  Sgt. Cashman reported the issue at AVS during commuter pick up time has been 
resolved for the most part.  Sgt. Cashman also reported the department reached out to the 
homeowners at Anderson Way and got no response. 
 
Mr. Bedard noted residents of Anderson Way appeared before the Board of Selectmen with 
issues of vehicles speeding.  The Planning Board approved removing the speed limit sign to see 
if it would deter speeding.  The speed limit is 35 mph when not posted.  Mr. Vieira noted 
reduction of the speed limit would require going to the State for approval. 
 
Road Agent Report – Tabled 

New Business 
 
Adjourn 
 
The next meeting is on May 18, 2021 at 7 PM. 
 
Sgt. Cashman motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 PM.  Mr. Vieira seconded the 
motion.  With all in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer, 
Recording Secretary 


